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PUBLIC NOTICE
OPENING OF ROUNDABOUT AND
ONGOING WORKS AT THE INTERSECTION OF
WESTERN MAIN ROAD AND COLUMBUS BOULEVARD, WESTMOORINGS

The National Infrastructure Development Company Limited (NIDCO) and the Ministry of Works and Transport
(MOWT) wish to advise the general public that the newly constructed roundabout at the Intersection of Western
Main Road (WMR) and Columbus Boulevard is open to traffic.

Motorists are also advised that there will be ongoing drainage, paving and ancillary works (construction of sidewalks,
installation of road signage etc.) along the eastbound and westbound carriageways of the WMR and in Columbus
Boulevard, Westmoorings, as part of the Diego Martin overpass project. Temporary traffic measures will be
implemented in these areas which may result in minor traffic disruptions to road users.

Additionally, due to the completion of major construction works at the Intersection of WMR and Columbus
Boulevard, the “WMR Bowtie” will be decommissioned. The temporary traffic lights along the WMR in this area will
be removed and traffic flow reinstated.

Motorists are advised to comply with the following:

* Proceed with caution and drive at a reduced speed on approaching the work zone.

* Observe all temporary directional signage provided on the approaches to the site.

* Instructions issued by police officers on site to facilitate a safe and orderly flow of traffic.
* Be aware of heavy equipment entering and exiting the site.

All precautions are being taken by the MOWT, NIDCO and its Contractor to guarantee that proper Health, Safety and
Environmental Standards are maintained.

We thank you for your continued cooperation and regret any inconvenience caused.

For further information please contact:

THE CORPORATE COMMUNICATIONS DEPARTMENT
National Infrastructure Development Company Limited - NIDCO
The Atrium — 6B Don Miguel Road Extension, El Socorro Extension,
EL SOCORRO 280603, Trinidad and Tobago.

PHONE: 226-7900 | E-MAIL: communications@nidco.co.tt

Release Date: 31/5/2023
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